Late/Missing Assignment Policy 2012-2013
St. John Catholic School

Grades 6-8 Junior High
Students must be prepared for each class every day, which includes having necessary supplies and books, and homework assignments done completely and on time. As stated in the SJCS 2012-2013 Parent/Student Handbook:

The purpose of homework is to reinforce material already taught and to foster habits of independent study and responsibility. Students should recognize the difference between homework and studying. Even if a child does not have homework in a particular subject, he/she should always be studying and reading for enrichment and vocabulary development. 

Students are expected to complete their homework daily to prepare for class. In Grades 6-8, expect approximately 60-90 minutes of homework and studying each night.

If a student has not completed a homework assignment AT HOME, he/she will be required to attach a Late Assignment slip with parent signature before turning it in after the due date. Points may be deducted for late assignments, and teachers reserve the right to not accept late assignments for credit. Students should never use instructional class time to complete assignments for other classes.

If a student is missing two (2) or more assignments in a trimester, the teacher will contact parents/guardians and the student must serve a 30-minute after-school detention for each subsequent missed assignment. Parents will incur related SEP charges. After two (2) detentions, a student may have privileges withheld, such as field trips, socials, dances, student council participation, choir, free dress, etc. 

If a student is absent, homework will be placed on the homework table at the front entrance of the school for pick up after 3:15 p.m.  Students are expected to be proactive and keep up with homework during absences. To not fall behind in their studies, it is best for a student to turn in assignments when he/she returns to class. Students may have additional time to complete assignments equivalent to the number of days missed. Each homeroom has a student who will record assignments for absent classmates.

Note that students may have homework and studying on weekends and over holiday periods. 

All homework will be posted to the school’s website by 5 p.m. the same day. You can access the website at www.stjohnslz.org. 

